Harmony Golf Board Minutes Wednesday, August 20, 2025

Present: Chris Morem, Jim Bakken, Lane Powell, Teri Jarland, Keeley Todd, , Jessica Ferrie.

Absent: James Skaalen, Ryan Mayer, James Skaalen; Sandy Strozyk, Manager

Motion by Lane, second by Teri to approve the August agenda as presented Motion Carried.

Motion by Lane second by Chris to approve the July 2025 minutes. Motion Carried.

Motion by Teri, second by Keeley to approve the July 2025 financial report listing \$45,123 of revenue and \$35,992 in expenses with an ending cash balance of \$49,176 as of July 31, 2025. Motion Carried.

Discussion was held on seal-coating the parking lot. This will be added to our long-term capital plan. Jim will look into pricing.

The Jackson Tournament and a donation from the family was received and totaled: \$12,500 to be used for our capital fund.

Motion by Lane and seconded by Jessica for handicap tracking and tee box instruction: Age 70 of the calendar year (no matter when during that year they turn 70) will be use the red tee box. "For 2026: For anyone turning 70 during the 2026 calendar year, you may use the red tee box and your handicaps will be recorded that way." Motion Carried.

Handicap tracking will be done by our staff for 2026, access will be allowed through the MGA system and the staff will enter cards as they are turned in, using an approved software program.

The club championship was discussed with ways to improve participation. A member asked if there could be two brackets, one for 70 and up and one for under 70. No final decision was made, but it will be discussed in old business when the 2026 year is finalized.

We will begin to publish the board minutes on our web site.

Sandy shared a draft of the 2026 calendar which includes moving all club tournaments to Saturdays except the 2nd day of the open. Different ideas to improve participation in low attended tournaments were discussed and will continue to be discussed. Possibly adding a hole in one insurance policy to a tournament with either a large cash prize or possibly a new golf cart. Also, adding events at the end of the open each day to keep players here.

Jessica asked about the fairways being mowed too narrowly. This has been addressed and fairways are being mowed as they always have been.

Sandy reported that we are serving root beer floats at the last Back-alley jam along with Harmony Foods the next night. The roof vents for the grill gazebo have been ordered, September hours will revert back to 10 to close each day. October hours will be determined by weather. Sandy will be in the clubhouse weekdays or have her number on the door.

Meeting adourned.

Sandy Strozyk, recorder